
China to start anti-graft inspections
in universities

China will send anti-corruption inspectors to centrally-administrated
universities, discipline authority of the Communist Party of China (CPC)
announced Wednesday.

The new inspections will scrutinize Party committees of 29 universities,
including Peking University, Tsinghua University, Beijing Normal University
and Nanjing University, according to a statement released after a Wednesday
meeting before the launch of the 12th round of inspections.

Inspection teams will re-examine the work of Inner Mongolia Autonomous Region
as well as provinces of Jilin, Yunnan and Shaanxi.

The new round of inspections will also cover the Office of the Central
Leading Group for Cyberspace Affairs, State Council Leading Group Office of
Poverty Alleviation and Development, China Railway Corporation and China
Shipbuilding Industry Corporation.

Attending the meeting, Wang Qishan, who heads an inspection leadership group
of the CPC Central Committee, called for better problem-finding inspections.

The meeting urged inspectors to not only listen to what the Party officials
say, but also watch what they do during inspections, and stressed that
judgements should be made on the basis of people’s comments on the work of
Party committees.

Inspections should focus on rules implementation and discipline in elections
and official selection to ensure a clean political environment, the statement
said.

More flexible measures should be introduced in the inspection mechanism to
expose and prevent corruption within discipline authorities, it added.
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